
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

Cornelia Hwy (SR365) at Whitehall Road / Kubota Way Traffic Signal 
Permit Application 

 
 
The Georgia Department of Transportation has requested Hall County’s approval of a 
traffic signal application for Cornelia Hwy (SR365) at Whitehall Road / Kubota Way 
intersection.  
 
Installation of the traffic signal will be included as part of a potential commercial 
development on the north west corner of Cornelia Hwy (SR365) and Kubota Way. No 
County funds will be utilized for the traffic signal installation or improvements. After 
project completion and acceptance, Hall County will be responsible for the monthly 
utility costs for the traffic signal. Hall County currently pays the monthly utility costs for 
other traffic signals located on state routes in the county. Operation and maintenance of 
the traffic signal will be handled by the Georgia Department of Transportation. 
 


